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HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION

Minutes

April 8, 2015
Members Present

Molly Meulenbroek, Chair
Marilyn Jones

Sandra Keans 
Rick Healey
Peter Bruckner
Members Absent
Nancy Dibble

Martha Wingate, Vice Chair

I. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Ms. Meulenbroek. 
II. Approval of the March 11, 2015 meeting minutes. The minutes from March 11, 2015, were approved the motion was made by Ms. Jones and seconded by Ms. Keans.  
III. Allstate Certificate of Approval for replacement of wall sign. Case #HDC 120-324-DC-15.  

Heater Hopkins presented the application for Allstate. Allstate will replace the wall sign which will be 27 sf made out of aluminum and acrylic with blue lettering. The door and window vinyl’s will also be replaced. The lighting will stay the same. 
A motion was made by Ms. Jones and seconded by Mr. Healey to approve the application submitted to the Planning Department.   
IV. Jeffery Meulenbroek Studley’s Certificate of Approval window sign.  Case# HDC 116-158-DC-15

Ms. Meulenbroek presented the vinyl letter window sign for the door at Studley’s. This application was submitted as a courtesy because once the new sign ordinance is passed HDC will review window signs. 
A motion was made by Ms. Jones and seconded by Mr. Healey to approve the application submitted to the Planning Department.   
V. Art Esprit-Public Art Display

Art Esprit is requesting to put up 2 by 3 request canvas banners around the city as public art displays. The HDC is requesting that the banners not be made out of vinyl but canvas. The HDC also wants to know the locations, how long the banners will be up, and when they will go up. There was concern about a conflict with the Fourth of July banners that DPW puts up. 
III. Other Business/Non-scheduled Items 
Susan Page and Janet Pelly attend the Historic District Commission meeting to talk about the importance of saving the Old City Hall Annex. They suggested that an article be written in the Rochester Times about the fire house with pictures of the old fire house. An example of a historic structure that was saved the Rochester Library is a great example.  It was suggested that the articles focus on the buildings that used to be within the Historic District such as the Wallace House and Shoe Factory. The Historic District Commission agreed that now is the time to take action because the cost of materials and bonds. The City Council in the past voted to rip out the mechanism in the Opera House. Ms. Keans urged the members to keep attending City Council meetings until the budget is passed. The next City Council meeting that the City Hall Annex will be discussed at is April 21 with a public comment period. 
IV. Adjournment
A motion was made by Ms. Meulenbroek and seconded by Ms. Jones to adjourn at 8:35 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Mears  
� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���











PAGE  
1

[image: image2.png]


_1135406617.doc
[image: image1.png]






